










 

 

 

6 

Awaiting County Permits Approval! 

 

LOURDES GROTTO & PRAYER GARDEN 
 

For Naming and Memorial Opportunities 

Please contact the Parish Office at (561) 483 2440  

Individual or Corporate Opportunities  
The Stone edifice  
of the Massabielle Grotto Sanctuary   taken 
The Stairs & Ramp      taken 
The Riverbed        taken 
The Bridge         taken 
The Spring         taken  
The Statue of Our Blessed Mother   taken   
The Statue of St. Bernadette     taken 
The Main Altar        taken 
The Main Candelabra       taken 
The Benches        $4,000 each 
The Stations of the Cross     taken 
The Pavers         $150 each 

 

     4:00 PM 
Volunteering is a 

rewarding way to serve your community. It challenges your 
spirit, fills your heart and enriches your life. Yours may be a 
renewed sense of purpose or possibly 
work to fill idle moments. Maybe it’s the 
opportunity to touch someone on a 
heartfelt level and be touched in return. 
Consider becoming a Church usher and 
greeter at the 4:00PM Mass. Contact 
Parish office at (561) 483 2440. 

 Our Lady of Lourdes welcomes charitable donations made by 
bequest through your Will or through Trust. In remembering our 
Church you also leave a lasting legacy.  
 There are various forms of bequests that you may make.  For 
example, the proceeds of an unrestricted bequest may be used where 
needed, whereas a restricted bequest specifies the use of the donation.  
Bequests may come in the form of a specific dollar amount, securities, 
real estate, tangible property, and retirement account assets.  A 
residuary bequest allows Our Lady of Lourdes to receive all or a 
percentage of your estate after all obligations have been met. 
 If a Will or Trust already exists, an amendment can be done by an 
attorney through a document called a codicil, which adds a new 
bequest. 
 Our Lady of Lourdes is a charitable, not-for-profit institution; 
therefore, all bequests are fully deductible for estate tax purposes. 

Wills & Bequests 
  A Bequest, a gift of money or assets left through your will, is 
vital to your Parish Church and the people the Church serves. It is a 
unique gift and an investment in the future. By leaving a bequest you 
are making a lasting difference in the life of the Parish community.  

 

THANK YOU! 
 

 
 
Our Parish is very 
thankful to the Knights of 
Columbus Council 11241 
for the new and larger Ice 
Maker machine have been 
given to our Parish and 
installed in O’Shea Hall. 
We appreciate and praise 
the our Parish Knights for 
their continuous faith 
commitment and generous 
support of our Parish 
mission.  

EUCHARISTIC 
ADORATION 

 
FIRST FRIDAY, AUGUST 3 

8:30 am –12 Noon 



 

 

 

7 

Five Reasons to Simplify Life in Your Family 
by Susan V. Vogt  

 
Crowded time is not good for the spirit. 

 
Consider the frenetic life many of us lead. We may thrive on it 
for a while, but eventually it takes a toll not only on our health 
but also on our family time and on our spirit. 
 
Too many possessions can make more work or make us lazy. 

 
This may seem like a contradiction because much of modern 
technology is meant to free us of repetitive or menial tasks so 
that we can be more productive. Surely automatic washers and 
dryers free up a day that might be devoted to interaction with 
children. Computers speed up communication and maximize the 
number of people we can be in touch with. But do you find 
yourself washing clothes more often or getting more junk e-mail 
and spending more time on the Internet just because it's so easy? 
On the other hand, if children have all kinds of stimulating 
electronic games and gadgets to occupy their free time, will they 
think to take a hike or create a neighborhood play? 
 

Waiting, longing, and working for something increases 
appreciation. 

 
Even if we can afford many toys or lavish vacations, we do our 
children a disservice if we provide too much. It may make us 
feel better for not spending time with them, but it takes away 
their need to stretch, to delay gratification, to savor what they 
have and long for something else. A toy or experience that has 
been “longed for” is much more appreciated. Ungrateful children 
usually have too much stuff. 

 
Consuming less is a small step toward a more just world. 

 
It just doesn't seem right that some people on our earth have 
much more than they need while others lack the basic 
necessities. Can one person living more simply make a 
difference? Not much. Can a family influence a society to reduce 
consumption so that others can have a little more? In time, step 
by step, yes. That is what Raising Kids Who Will Make A 
Difference is all about—making our world a better place to live 
for all, through the actions of those who care, starting at home. 
The increasing gap between the rich and the poor just is not fair. 
 

Consuming less is good for our planet. 
 

Even if we could provide for everyone on earth to enjoy a typical 
North American lifestyle, would that be desirable? Besides being 
unattainable, it couldn't last. Everyone would be equal, but if 
every family in the world owned two cars, had an air conditioned 
home with typical appliances and computers, used disposable 
products to the extent that we do, and matched our present level 
of energy consumption, the resulting pollution would strangle 
the earth. Realistically, most of us are not going to make drastic 
changes in our lifestyle, but reducing unnecessary consumption 
can at least clear our minds and reduce the strain on air, land, 
and water resources. 

 

BIBLE 

French court orders cross removed from JPII statue 
 
The court order decision provoked a strong response from 
the late pontiff’s native Poland. Prime minister of Poland,  
Beata Szydlo, offered to have the statue relocated to 
Poland, to save the statue from “the dictates of political 
correctness” and “secularization of the state.” “Our great 
Pole, a great European, is a symbol of a Christian, united 
Europe,” she said, according to the Telegraph. Since its 
arrival, the statue has been a source of controversy, 
drawing some criticism from locals and the secularist 
National Federation of Free Thought, which campaigned 
for the statue’s removal. The court stated that the cross’ 
“presence in a public location is contrary to the law”, Le 
Point reported.   
 
Prime Minister Szydlo responded that religious 
censorship is undermining the values of Europe and is a 
nuisance to Europeans. Secularization and the dictatorship 
of political correctness is “alien to our culture, which 
leads to terrorizing Europeans in their everyday life,” she 
said. The ruling has also received backlash on Twitter, 
where people have been protesting the court’s decision by 
using the hashtag #montretacroix (show your cross). 
France’s conservative parties have decried the decision, 
labeling the ruling as “madness” and “destructive to the 
country’s history.” 
 
Patrick Le Diffon, the mayor of Ploërmel, called the 
statue a work of art and opposed its dismantling. 
However, the mayor said he would not like to start a 
religious battle and mentioned the possibility of bypassing 
the problem by selling the public land to a private 
investor. 

 
CATHOLIC  

 

With the July 5 death of Cardinal Jean-Louis 
Tauran, the office of camerlengo is now vacant. 
A sensitive position, above all in the period 
between the death of a pope and the election of 
his successor, the Church awaits Pope Francis’ 
nomination of a new camerlengo.  
The camerlengo is one of two head officials of 

the Roman Curia who do not lose their office while the papacy 
is vacant. “The Camerlengo of Holy Roman Church must offi-
cially ascertain the Pope’s death and “must also place seals on 
the Pope’s study and bedroom”, and later “the entire papal 
apartment.” 
The camerlengo takes possession of the Apostolic Palace in the 
Vatican and Palaces of the Lateran and of Castel Gandolfo and 
manages their administration. 
“He has the duty of safeguard-
ing and administering the goods 
and temporal rights of the Holy 
See, with the help of the three 
Cardinal Assistants, having 
sought the views of the College 
of Cardinals, once only for less 
important matters, and on each 
occasion when more serious 
matters arise,” the constitution states. 
After being appointed, the new camerlengo will swear before 
the pope, who will give him a scepter, a symbol of the authority 
of the camerlengo. The current scepter, covered in red velvet, 
dates to the papacy of Benedict XV. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
REGISTRATION  

2018-2019  
 

 
 

The Religious Education Program at Our Lady Lourdes invites you to enroll your children for 
Sacramental Preparation classes. We are now accepting registrations for the 2018/2019 Religious 
Education Year.  Here are the ways that you may register your child:  
•Walk-in registrations in the Religious Education Office during the months of May and June.  

Religious Education Office hours:  Monday – Friday  9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  
 

•Download a printable registration form from our Parish website:  www.lourdesboca.org.  This form 
can be hand delivered or mailed to the Parish Office.   
•The following requirements are necessary for registration:  
 

  Families must live within Parish boundaries or be registered parishioners for 6 months 
  A copy of your child’s Baptismal Certificate.  50% of Registration fee due upon registration.  

  Final payment before receiving the Sacrament, no later than February 2019 
 

Religious Education Fees:     $150.0 (1 child)    $250.00 (2 children)   $330.00  (3 or more children) 
 

Sacramental and Clerical Fees:    Holy Communion - $50.00 & Confirmation - $50.00 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the Religious Education Office  
at 561-558-1429. 

Children’s Liturgy 
of the Word 
is a program designated to instruct 
children in kindergarten through 
5th grade on Sunday during the 
readings and homily of the Mass. 
The children are escorted out of the 

Church after opening prayers, just before the First 
reading , to a room behind the sacristy –The Holy 
Family Room. There the children hear and learn about 
the same readings the adults hear during Mass. The 
difference is the readings are translated into sentences 
the children can readily understand. They learn the 
background and or reasons for the readings and what 
they mean. In addition, church etiquette is stressed.   

I you are interested in participating in the program 
either as an instructor or aide, your stepping forward 
would be greatly appreciated and welcomed.  
 

Please contact the Main Office in the CFC Building 
with your name and contact number. 
 

We look forward to hearing 
from you.  

 
Please join us for a six weeks study program 
and experience Grace in abundance: Ten 
Strategies for your Spiritual Life, starting on 
Tuesday, September 18th - October 23rd from 
10:00 am to 12 Noon in the CFC building.  
 
This is a step-by-step guidance to lead us 
along the path of holiness and sanctity. 
During these weeks, you will discover the 
gateway to intimacy with the Lord while 
learning how to pray with fervor and ardent 
love. The entire journey will enhance your 
experience of the Eucharist.  

 
 

Please contact the 
Parish Office at 561 

483 2440 or  
 

Mrs. Diane Martire 
at 561 883 9756  

 

before August 31st.  
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Monday,  July 23, 2018 
7:00 pm Spanish Lectio Divina Group  Chapel 
 
Tuesday, July 24, 2018 
10:00 am Hearts & Crafts      CFC 210 
7:00 pm Spanish Choir Rehearsal    H F Room 
 
Wednesday, July 25, 2018 
7:00 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal    H F Room 
 
Thursday, July 26, 2018 
No Activities Scheduled 
 
Friday, July 27, 2018 
No Activities Scheduled 
 
Saturday, July 28, 2018 
No Activities Scheduled 
 
Sunday, July 29, 2018  
No Activities Scheduled 

 

PARISH MINISTRIES 
 

Faith Formation Ministries  
Religious Education    Cecilia Carroll, M.S.       483-2440 
Children Liturgy   Joan Schaal , BS, Ed       483-2440 
Catholic Schoolhouse  Nancy Bartoszewski               919-389-7888 
                                             bocaratonfl@catholicschoolhouse.co 
R.C.I.A.     DeLisle Callender, M.A.      483-2440 
       Ivo Corazza, M.Div. 
Adult Formation    Parish Clergy             483-2440 
Diocesan School of  
Christian Formation        Fr. Duvan Bermudez                      775-9544 
Women of Grace   Diane Martire                    483-2440          

Youth Ministries 
CIA Youth Group   Adriana Gonzalez        212-8254 
       Roxana Martinez        271-8939 
Teens for Christ   Danielle Power                              483-2440 
Vocations     Parish Clergy              483-2440 
Vocational Chalice  Joe Brusco                         654-1476 
Altar Servers               Leanna Anderson & Clergy          483-2440 
 

Outreach Ministries  
Homebound    Kathy Vasser     (813) 205-5330 
H.O.P.E. Outreach  Mary Viadero         254-0318 
Bereavement    Saveria Veltri, MA        487-6678 
Respect Life                483-2440 
Christ’s Poor & Hungry 
Apostolate (CPHA)  Sharon Benedict        483-2440 
       Francis Celocia 
       Vivian Reks 
       Adele Ford 
Food Pantry    CPHA            483-2440 
Hearts & Crafts   Dale MacCutcheon              445-4192 
       Antonieta Bofill 
 

Stewardship Ministries  
Lovely Laundry Ladies              483-2440 
St. Martha’s Guild               483-2440 
Pastoral Council   Frank Fau, Chair         483-2440 
Finance Council    Joseph George, MBA         483-2440 
       DeLisle Callender 
       Pamela Fau 
       Greg Fearon 
       Peter Zitoli, CPA 
Cultural Ministries 
Filipino Ministry   Nestor Megano (Liaison)      483-2440 
Hispanic Ministry   Sylvia Llamozas (Liaison)             483-2440
     
Liturgical Ministries 
 

Choir                           Michael Martinez        483-2440 
       Cecilia Carroll  
Lectors/EMs    Don Burkle (4pm Mass)  
       Fred Shaw (8am Mass)  
       Greg Fearon (9:30am Mass) (954) 818-2993 
       Scott Decubellis (11:15am Mass)  
Ushers      Frank Moore (4pm Mass)  

       Mario Iorizzo (8am Mass) 
       Chris Laudato (9:30am Mass)  
       Ray Manno (11:15am Mass)      
Prayer Group 
Mater Christi    Consuelo Gonzalez        852-5465 
 

Affiliated Groups 
Girls Scouts     Kristina Phelps                306-0726 
       jkhgphelps@comcast.net 
       Dawn Chavez          756-8546 
K of C Council     Brian Williamson, GK        654-3251
       Vito Rao, Vet. Affairs                    306-7138 
K of C 4th Degree   John Smith       (954) 579-6511 
 

 

PARISH CLERGY 
 

Pastor      Rev. Eduardo Medina      483-2440 
Vicar      Rev. Jose Padit                        483-2440 

 

PARISH STAFF 
 

Parish Secretary   Mrs. Ava Callender  483-2440 ext. 1405 
Adm. Assistant   Mrs. Sadie De Luna 483-2440 ext. 1419 
Adm. Assistant   Mrs. Sylvia Llamozas 483-2440 ext. 1420 
Music Director   Mr. Michael Martinez 483-2440  
Finance Director   Mr. Joseph George  483-2440 ext. 1418 
Outreach Director   Mrs. Sharon Benedict  483-2440 ext. 1425 
Maintenance Director  Mr. Ralph Gondek  483-2440 ext. 1426 
Maintenance Assistant Mr. Rafael Machado 483-2440 ext. 1426  
Religious Ed. Director  Ms. Cecilia Carroll  483-2440 ext. 1429 
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Message Page 
 

 
Bulletin Number:  514176 0729 
 
 
Church Name:   Our Lady of Lourdes Church 
 
City and State:   Boca Raton, FL 
 
Contact Person:   Fr. Medina 
 
Telephone Number:  (561) 483-2440  (x 1405) 
 
Number of Pages (not including Message Page): 
          9 numbered 
 
Software:    Microsoft Publisher 2016 
 
Printer:    HP Color Laser Jet  3600n 


